GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
MINISTRY OFDEFENCE
RAJYA SABHA
QUESTION NO24.08.1995
ANSWERED ON

ISSUE OF SCROLLS TO NCC OFFICERS .
2298 SHRI  SANJAY SINGH

Will the Minister of DEFENCE be pleased to state :-

(a) whether it is a fact that a representation by All India N.C.C. Officers's Association has been received by
Government with a request to issue scrolls of commission to N.C.C Officers;

(b) whether it is also a fact that Government had approved the form of Commission to be issued to N.C.C.
Officers serving on or after 26th January, 1950 (Fifty) as notified through G.O.Il. Notification, dated 16th
June, 1951,

(c) if so, what are the reasons for not issuing the said commission scrolls to N.C.C. Officers; and

(d) what remedial steps have been taken in the matter?

ANSWER

THE MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF DEFENCE (SHRI MALLIKARJUN):

(a) to (d) a representation regarding issue of scrolls of Commission to the NCC Officers was received was in
August 1993 from self styled and unrecognised All India NCC Officers™ Association.

A Commissioning Scroll is issued to Commissioned Officers of Armed Forces of Defence on behalf of the
President of India. A notification No. 773 was published in Gazette of India on 16th June, 1951, approving
forms for grant commission i.e., a scroll for NCC officers serving on or after June 26, 1950.

So far as Associate NCC Officers (ANOs) are concerned, the postion is that they are part time NCC officers,
& are basically employees of private/Govt. educational institutions. These officers during the stint of their
NCC service are commissioned/discharge/recommissioned 2/3 times, due to their transfer/Posting/re-
remployment etc., with other institutions..

In view of the above it has not been found practicable and feasiable to issue scrolls to the part time ANO's.
In this situation no further action seems to be required.



